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 The Wyrick"s Newsletter
 Greetings from Delta Junction, Alaska where Fall is in the air.  Snow is on the lower mountains 

and in the forecast for tomorrow.  We knew it was coming but hoped it would hold off for another month 

or so.  But, we cannot complain.  The summer was beautiful, and God has been so good.

 We appreciate all of you that have so faithfully prayed for us and your faithful support of the 

ministry here.  The need for the truck repairs has all been supplied, and we truly are thankful for all that 

gave toward that need.  We know God will bless you for it.  We are thankful for Solway Baptist Church 

in Tennessee and their gift to help us buy Bibles.  We were able to give a Russian/English Bible to  a 

young Ukrainian lady that visited a few weeks ago from Elon College, N.C.  She was here in Delta 

Junction visiting Regina with her Aunt and Grandmother.  They attended one of our Sunday morning 

services.  Praise the Lord I had the opportunity to preach the Gospel to these ladies.  By their 

expressions, I could tell it was contrary to what they had heard before.  After the service, Regina wanted 

to give this young lady a Bible.  We praise the Lord she accepted the Bible and pray that God will open 

her eyes to see her true need of salvation.

 We have experienced a few set backs recently.  After coming faithfully for almost 6 months, the 

Timoshenko Family has stopped coming.  We have seen Vitaliy in town.  He speaks but seems cold 

toward us.  We have tried to find out what happened, but Regina has advised us to stay out of it.  She has 

hinted that there is a lot going on and that we should not get involved.  We continue to lift them up in 

prayer and are friendly with them when we see them.  Our hearts break when we see families leave to go 

back to those we know are not preaching the truth or just stop going to church at all.  Please help us pray 

for this family.  Another problem that we have confronted before, and confronted again is the work of the 

Holy Spirit.  I preached about the ministry of the Holy Spirit recently.  As before, we were accused of 

being immature and not having the Holy Spirt.  Even though we take their Bible and show them 

Scripture that plainly says that all that are saved have the Holy Spirit, they still hold to what someone has 

so falsely taught them years ago over what the Bible so plainly teaches.  We are surprised that anyone 

still  comes to the services, but they return each week.  We are praying that God will open their eyes so 

that they will truly see their need of salvation.  

 Peter came a few weeks back and brought one of his daughters who had not been to a service in 

several years.  Help us pray for his family.  Some of his older children have gotten mixed up with the 

wrong crowd.  Tonya, Peter’s wife, came by Saturday and picked up some moose meat.  While she was 

here, she mentioned her concern for her children and asked that I talk to her boys.  This was surprising.  

Although Tonya has always been friendly, she never truly wanted our help, especially when it came to 

spiritual things.  Help us pray that we will be able to minister to this family and that they will all be 

saved.   

 Please continue to pray for us that God will use us for His honor and glory and that souls will be 

saved.

 Your missionaries,


